
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

next week  

Monday 29 th  October   

Prep ï 2 Swimming  

STEM Club  

Tuesday 30 th  October  

Prep ï 2 Swimming  

Home Work Club 

Wednesday 31 st  October  

Thursday 1 st  November  

Prep 2019 Orientation 9-3:15pm 

Prep ï 2 Swimming (last day) 

School Bank Day 

Friday 2 nd  November  

Breakfast Club  8:15ï8:45am 

Instrumental Music sessions 

Friendship Pods 

Assembly 

coming up  

Tuesday 6 th  November  

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Monday 12 th  November  

Gr 6 Corringle Camp begins 

reminders  

Tomorrow (Thursday) Prep 2019 

Orientation 9-1:30pm 

This Friday 26th ï Gr 5/6 Sailing 

   (weather permitting) 
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Recent ResearchΧ..     Recently I was reading an article on the latest research supporting the use of Minilit and Mulitlit 

in achieving student outcomes. The report was based on a similar school to LEPS and showed the big improvement in 

reading results when early support occurred. Over the last 3 years we have been using both these programs to support 

our students and we are continuing to see amazing results with our students and the growth they are showing in 

reading. The research also talked about the value in coaching for staff. This is an area we have continued to develop 

over the last few years. Numeracy and literacy coaches are constantly discussing how we can improve and observing all 

of our teachers to provide feedback. We are always constantly learning and looking for ways to improve to benefit our 

students. Finally the research also talked about the importance of building relationships with students, to know each 

student well and understand what they are capable of and creating high expectations in which students and parents are 

encouraged to aim for their best. These are two strong elements we base all of our work on at LEPS and is encouraging 

to see what we have set out to achieve over the last few years is being supported by research. 

Parent Opinion SurveyΧ..     Last week we received our 2018 Parent Opinion Survey results. Overall we showed a 

significant improvement across all areas and some positive feedback and comments. As a school we are always looking 

for ways we can get better, in all aspects, and feedback from parents is an important element of this process. Already, 

based on parent feedback, we are looking at improving our communication to parents via a new app for smartphones 

coming in early 2019. In our recent survey parents suggested more information about how the children are going at 

school with their learning, so we will start to look at how we can improve our communication to parents. Over the next 

month we will be setting our 2019 priorities, so if any parent has any feedback please let us know. School council are 

also always looking for feedback to improve the overall running of the school. Next year we will also be conducting our 4 

year review to establish a new Strategic Plan. This will be a comprehensive review across the school by an external 

reviewer to establish the future direction of the school and it will be essential to get parent feedback during this 

process. 

Special Requests for placement of students in 2019Χ..     Each year parents are able to put in writing an individual 

ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ нлм9. Parents have until Friday 2nd November to complete their request and 

hand it into the office. We will not be able to accommodate late requests as the process takes us quite some time. 

Please do not make verbal requests, as it is too easy for them to be forgotten or overlooked. All requests should be 

sealed in an envelope, addressed to me and handed into the office directly. I will contact any parents directly if I need to 

clarify any issues that arise from student placements. Parents should only consider making a written request if they 

have serious educational, social and emotional concerns over the placement of their child in a particular grade. As the 

process takes over a month to finalise, once a student is placed in a particular grade, and it is announced to the 

community in the second last week of Term 4 they cannot be moved to a different class. Whilst we will make every 

effort to take into consideration any written requests, due to the complexity of the process not all requests will be 

possible to achieve. 

                                                                                                                                                                                             ContΩd 



 

 

¦ƴŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎΧΦΦ    This term we are aiming for no unexplained absences. Please make sure if your child has 

been away that a written explanation is provided to the classroom teacher the first day of their return. A more accurate 

record of why our students are away is not only a department requirement but will provide us with greater information 

to assist our students to maximise their learning opportunities.  All classes are aiming for a 90% attendance rate. Every 

child, every day is a conversation we are having constantly with our students to show how students learning is affected 

by from taking days away from school throughout the year. 

Have a great week. 

Simon Prior 

Pupils of the Week - congratulations 

Kohbe Lee for remembering to re-read his story, checking it makes sense. 
Pippa Lane for working hard in writing by using shiny words and making edits. 
Lexie Adam for being a really kind and considerate class member. 
Baxter OôDoherty for being a super helper in the kitchen.  Awesome to see you teaching others. 
Cleo Evans for being a fantastic person and always making good choices. 
Caitlin Majcherzak for always applying herself to any task and being willing to help others, 
Jack Lawton for working hard in all areas of his learning and making some great progress. 
Olivia Majcherzak for writing a fantastic story about a óTrip to the Pastô and presenting in in an awesome time 
machine poster for our Wagoll Wall. 
Riley Bushby for facing his fears and trying hard with the sailing program. 
Paul Harrison for being a role model to other students and helping out when needed. 
Visual Arts Award ï Michael Kavanagh for showing aspiration and success by completing two ceramic tiles 
with the LEPS logo in Art.  Excellent work! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

LAST WEEK  
 

 Monday 15/10          89.3% 

Tuesday 16/10           91.2% 

Wednesday 17/10     90.3% 

Thursday 18/10          88.3% 

Friday 19/10                88.3% 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ChildrenΩs Week Activities around Lakes 

Entrance for the remainder of this week 

Friday 26th October ς Music & Movement 
Open Day  0-2 years with parents.  Contact Sue 
Demarco  5155 2566 
Milestone Early Learning, 56 Myer Street, Lakes 
Entrance 
 
Sunday 28th October ς Aqua run   FREE event 
All ages    Children under 5 will need to be 
accompanied by a responsible person over 16 
years.   Phone 5155 3333 
Lakes Entrance Aquadome, 43 Palmers Road, 
Lakes Entrance.  
 
 


